
                                    August 10, 2022 

South Pymatuning Township Regular Meeting 

The Regular Meeting of South Pymatuning Township Board of Supervisors was held Wednesday, August 10, 

2022 at 5:00 p.m. in the Township Building with Supervisors William Klumph and Johnathan Leyshon and 

Attorney James Nevant, Solicitor, in attendance.  Chairman, Matthew Chalupka, was on vacation.  

The meeting was opened with the Pledge to the Flag. 

There were 12 residents in attendance. 

A motion was made by William Klumph, Supervisor, and seconded by Supervisor Johnathan Leyshon to 

dispense with the reading and approve the minutes of the Regular Meeting July 13, 2022. The motion was 

unanimously approved. 

There were no announcements.  

Resident Dennis Sump asked about the guiderail replacements and the hiring of an additional police officer.   

The Police Department report for the month of July was presented by Supervisor, William Klumph and the 

July Fire Department report was presented by Supervisor, Johnathan Leyshon. 

Supervisor William Klumph, announced the following building permits:  Allen, 3201 Tamarack Drive, 
swimming pool: Mammarelli, 5005 Tamarack Drive, fence; Sigler, 3760 Trout Island Road, shed 
                                           
A motion to pay the bills totaling $97,698.01 and the July, 2022, payroll totaling $42,240.89 was made by 

William Klumph, Supervisor and seconded by Supervisor, Johnathan Leyshon. The motion was passed 

unanimously. 

There was no correspondence or old business. 

A motion to hire an additional fulltime police officer was made by Supervisor, William Klumph.  Johnathan 

Leyshon, seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously. 

Supervisor, William Klumph, made a motion to have IAG Consulting, LLC advertise for guiderails and signage 

bids.  Johnathan Leyshon, Supervisor, seconded the motion.  The motion was approved. 

Resident Dan Sump expressed concerns regarding speeding drivers.  The Supervisors will speak with the 

Police Chief concerning this. 

David Marriotti asked if the Township had examined the culvert at his property on Tamarack Drive.  Solicitor 

Nevant stated Chairman, Matthew Chalupka and Ian Garfoli, IAG Consulting, are reviewing that situation. 

Resident, Peggy Marriotti, asked about progress regarding the sinkhole at 2879 Hunter Street. 

Resident Dennis Sump asked if any of his concerns regarding the Canady Property, 3165 Tamarack Drive, have 

been addressed.  Solicitor Nevant will contact the Zoning Officer, Mourice Waltz, concerning this. 

There was a very lengthy discussion regarding the garbage/junk/dilapidated properties within the Township 

and mowing more areas of private property than the Township’s right of way. 

William Klumph, Supervisor, made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Supervisor Johnathan 

Leyshon.  Motion was unanimously approved. 

The meeting was adjourned at 5:47 p.m.    

Keith McKnight  

Secretary        


